
Director’s Notes

Once again, I have the pleasure of directing Bispham 
CastAways’ annual murder mystery.  This year’s 
production has once again been written by Miss Susan 
Hope of Belladonna Mysteries, and contains a cast of ten 
actors plus a mysterious figure.  It will be a full evening 
of murderous antics and eye opening moments, not 
forgetting the prize quiz and culminating in the 
whodunnit reveal!  To keep you fed, the hotpot supper 
(with veggie alternative) and dessert is provided by the 
outstanding Carousel Diner, which is based in Cleveleys.  
In conclusion, I hope you have a wonderful evening and look forward to 
welcoming you to tonight’s performance.  Many thanks,


Debbie Flavell

Trustee’s Welcome

Hello and welcome to Bispham CastAways!  We are a small community theatre 
group, registered as a charitable incorporated company (RCN - 1182404).  We 
are all volunteers and, as a small charity dedicated to bringing the benefits of 
theatre to the community, we rely on ticket sales to fund future productions, 
cover our overheads and to put towards essential equipment we are focusing 
our fundraising on.  This means we couldn’t do this without YOU, so thank you 
for joining us for our murder mystery tonight!  Our amazing Ian Fleetwood has 
yet again created a set, lighting and sound system on a shoestring budget and 
with very little time, thank you for your eternal willingness to give your talents, 
abilities and time to the group.  Debbie Flavell has been an amazing director, 
dealing with ten actors and delays galore!  Well done!  Thank you to Hayley 
Price for creating the brilliant sound effects for the show.  Thank you to our 
photographer, Abbie Dodd of Abbie’s Photography, for freely giving her time 
and talents to create such fabulous photos for us.  Thanks to Christine Hope 
for providing prizes.  Thank you to the members of the cast for their 
enthusiasm, providing costumes and props, as well as helping with setting up 

and backstage.  The way all our members 
dedicate their time, talents and resources to 
the group is always a wonderful thing to 
behold and we thank all of them!  

We hope you all enjoy the show that we have 
had such fun creating for you!


The Trustees


